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Lancashire and Cheshire Federation of Scottish Societies
Minutes of Council of Meeting held on Saturday 19th May 2018 at North Euston Hotel, Fleetwood commencing at 10 00am
Present as per Register
29 Welcome by Federation President

The President of the Federation – Mr David Johnson welcomed everyone saying he was glad to see all present and hoped for free and open debate.

The Chaplain opened with a prayer saying we meet in the Lord’s name and hoped those present found his peace and that we listen to what is said. 

30 Apologies & Roll Call 
The Roll call was taken and apologies received.

31 Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the meeting held on 9th Dec 2017 were taken as read and agreed - proposed by Sandbach and seconded by Maghull.

The President stated that the March meeting was cancelled due to adverse weather. He added that despite the cancellation we had held three Council meetings and so were compliant with the Rules.
32 Matters Arising
The Secretary reported that following on from the discussion at the Minute 24 of the December Council meeting the Executive had been looking at the issues around the new General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) which come into force on 25th May 2018.  He stated that Executive would produce a guidance document for Societies to consider, but pointed out that it is the responsibility of each society to ensure it complies with the GDPR and publishes a Privacy Policy.  He stated that any organisation that collects personal data from members must inform them of the legal basis and purpose for collecting the data, the use to which the date would be put and to whom it might be transferred.  He added that this information for members must be included in a Privacy Policy, must be given to them at the time of the collection of the data and the members written consent sought.

The Chieftain added that members whose details might be given to the Federation when they became Pres/Chair or Secretary of the society must give consent to such transfer.  He pointed out that if a society held details of former members or officers then they need to seek their permission to retain that data.

The President gave the example of a society ‘welfare officer’ who might visit members who are ill.  He stated that members in giving their data must agree to their personal details being given to the welfare officer for visiting.
It was pointed out that societies need to be working towards total compliance with the GDPR.

33 Treasurer’s Report
The Treasurer reported as follows:


Current A/c

£9,818.90


Deposit A/c

£3,041.26


 £12,860.16

This figure includes £ 5,200 for Fleetwood and Ball tickets.

PLI
This year 31 societies have paid into the scheme.

Festival
The Festival is showing a loss of £ 101.00.  The number of people entering was down, and monies taken at the door was down. This year we did not ask for Patrons but some societies and individuals very kindly gave donations amounting to £ 340.00, which greatly helped to make the loss a lot less than it would have been.  We must expect costs to increase each year and I’m sure this will be discussed further under item 35.

Bowls 

Unfortunately Andy Ankers was unable to run the event due to ill health, but he did a lot of the pre-event work, and we thank Andy for that and all his work with this event over many years.  On the day we had 19 bowlers and the event resulted in an excess of £ 17.00.  Donations given for tea/coffee were put in the bowling clubs charity box.
34 Correspondence

The Secretary gave details of a Ceilidh being held by Thistle Society Wigan.

35 Festival Report

And what a cold day it was!  However, we were lucky that the snow held off until the Festival was over and most of the packing-up was done.  The cold didn’t seem to put people off, although one adjudicator and a steward managed to get lost, so we had some frantic phone calls.  Everyone else managed to arrive in time to get their entries in.  There were very few entries that didn’t make it, and most classes had a full complement of entries, so the adjudicators were able to get started in good time.

The stewards did a wonderful job of sorting out all the forms and certificates, and helping the adjudicators where necessary.  Fortunately very few problems arose.  A very big thank you to all those who volunteered.  I hope all the new people have now had some insight into the job, and are willing to help us again.  The old saw “many hands make light work” proved itself once more.  Apologies again to those stewards whose names didn’t appear on the list – we hadn’t forgotten you, it was just a typographical error.

I’m sorry for those of you who found the Sports hall cold.  The school team were working on it, but with the cold wind and low outside temperature, it took a long time to build up the heat.

Once again Pam and Bernard and their willing helpers provided us with tea, coffee and delicious cake, as well as feeding the adjudicators, the band and the VIPs.  What would we do without them?  Thank you again very much.  I just love the pineapple cake!

The adjudicators once more were extremely complimentary about the standard of our entries.  Here are quotes from their remarks:

“The standard was high, and it was quite difficult to choose winners.  I would have liked them all to have a prize for entering their lovely work and putting on a superb display.” (Crafts)

“The overall standard was extremely high.  I was pleased to be able to award full marks to many of the entries.”  (confectionery).    (The fruit scones were highly complimented.)

“A wonderful class with very imaginative objects.  Well done to all.”  (children’s)

There was a good spread of winners, with 67% of entrants receiving at least 1 point.

Some recommendations were given by the adjudicators to help you in future years. 

Baking:

The Festival Challenge - these varied in size and texture – make sure that you use the correct size of tin and don’t add too much baking powder.  Also, don’t overdo the jam.

Gingerbread -  Always use new ingredients, especially ground ginger and black treacle.

Make your gingerbread at least 1 week in advance to enhance stickiness.

Dundee cake -  try to distribute fruit evenly

Scones -  try to avoid surface fruit – push it down before baking.

Lemon curd – this should always be covered with a wax disc and cellophane. This is not necessary for jam/marmalade covered with a metal lid.

Take care when filling jars and always label them to show contents.

Bread -  make sure it has plenty of time to prove.  Cover your cooling rack with a folded tea-towel to prevent marks.

Scotch pancakes -  make sure your pan isn’t too hot.

Shortbread -  take care to cook it through thoroughly.

Crafts:

Dressmaking -  Presentation is very important.  Some marks were lost through not enough care with pressing.

Knitting -  Generally beautifully knitted, but points were lost by leaving ends of wool joins which should be threaded through.  More care is needed for flatter seams especially in baby knits.

Some items would benefit from light pressing.  A more stretchy cast-on is recommended for sleeves, and a greater number of stitches would help make a less tight button band.

Dressed dolls -  A lovely array.  Make sure the clothes are not too tight to remove, or too big for the doll.  If knitted, watch for curling edges.

Thank you to Jackie White for co-ordinating the adjudicators, both before and on the day.  It isn’t an easy job, and Jackie, like myself, was doing it for the first time.  A great job.

The results of the competitions:

J Wishart Trophy  for the Society gaining the most points
Frodsham St Andrews

The Houghton Band bowl – Runner up society


Clitheroe and District Caledonian
Amy Anderson Trophy – adult gaining the most points
Naomi Baines      Clitheroe
Clitheroe Caledonian Shield – society under 16 years

Clitheroe and District Caledonian
Francis Cross Trophy - individual under 16 yrs

Lucy Baines          Clitheroe
J Mair Sheild – society under 12 years



Clitheroe and District Caledonian
Lytham St Annes Cup -
individual under 12 years

Megan Baines      Clitheroe
Our thanks once again go to Andy Ankers and his assistant Claire Johnson, for their sterling work in compiling all the results.  They are the unseen heroes, beavering away in a little back room whilst the Festival goes on round about them.   

Finally – what has been going on whilst all the entries are being judged?  Why, the Ceilidh, of course!  I didn’t manage to see much of it this year, but we were very pleased once again to have the Clan Wallace Pipe Band to lend an authentic Scottish flavour to the occasion, and also the Houghton Band, without whose music the event would not be complete.  Thanks to Ann Mabbott for co-ordinating the bands and the school facilities.

We had some new performers again this year, proving that there is still talent to be found out there in the various societies that has not yet been tapped.   And once again we had some of the old favourites who return each year to form the backbone of the ceilidh.

Thank you to those societies who produced the well trained dance teams, both adults and children, and also to the ones who gave us some variety in their dancing.  A big thank you of course goes to John and Rob who kept the Ceilidh going, and to those helpers who helped to get the rooms set up ready for the day.

At the end of the day the stewards were back in action clearing up their rooms and putting things back into place.  It was done very efficiently and quickly.  A big thank you goes to the school team who dealt with various problems and helped with the setting out and clearing up.

Overall, I felt that we had a very successful event.  However, the future of the event comes down to people.  This year we had a good number of entries,  but a smaller number of people entering.  It is the entry/entrance fees that finance the festival, and lower numbers mean less money.  For the event to continue to be successful, it is important that we try to encourage as many of our members as possible either to submit an entry or to attend on the day.  Well done to Frodsham St Andrew for a greatly increased number of entrants.

Here’s hoping for another successful event next year.
Thistle Society Wigan asked if the Ceilidh programme could be organised so that Society members do not miss a member of their Society performing by going out of the hall to prepare for a dancing set.   Crosby suggested that the dancers could be asked to form their sets in the Hall.
The President passed on his thanks to Phyl and Jackie for their hard work.

Council agreed that here should be a Festival in 2019.
36 Highland Ball 2018

It was reported that 127 of the 130 tickets had been sold and that the 2019 Ball would be held on 16th Nov at Ellesmere Port Civic Hall.
37 Bowls Competition
The Secretary reported:
This year’s event was held on Saturday 12th May at the usual venue, the Marine Park Bowling Green, New Brighton.  Entries prior to the day were down this year at 20 compared to 24 last year.  Ideally the ‘Round Robin’ format needs even numbers to play, so on the morning 18 arrived to start the competition on time. However one player arrived at 10 50 so the playing schedule for the rest of the 6 rounds had to be re- written!!  Thanks to David, Colin, Stuart, Ken and Phyl who played on their own with four balls in one of the rounds!!   

The weather was fairly kind to us so we were able to play three rounds before the lunch break, with a further three rounds in the afternoon.  There were some high scores and places changed during the day!!! Our Federation President David made the presentation as follows;

Results:- 
In 3rd place with 58 points, Ken Unsworth, West Derby
                
In 2nd place with 61 points, Mary Unsworth, Maghull
                
In 1st place with 71 points, Ian Nutsey, Eccles
Congratulations to Ian as winner of the competition and holder of the Federation Bowls Trophy for 2018.
Thanks to Betty for going for the keys to open up and return them after closing the bowling hut.  Thanks also for assisting me on the day calling up the players – who always seem to forget their number!  Thanks also to Jean Johnson who served refreshments during the day.  Thanks to David for the printing of the Certificates for 1st, 2nd and 3rd.  Once again many of the contestants came and thanked us for a very enjoyable day before they left.
Council Agreed to a Bowls competition in 2019.

Liverpool St Andrew asked who would organise the event as it seemed Andy Ankers would not be able to do so. 
38 Newsletter
Yet again it is time for another feedback on how this newsletter is processed and issued. Several people write in to give us their insights on their society events, their holidays etc, but what about all the rest of us? We are pleased enough to look through each edition and pass our comments, but that is not enough. This is YOUR newsletter; it should contain YOUR news.

Please don’t leave it to everyone else, or it may not be here when you want to read the next one! I know that this sounds a bit drastic, but the numbers are dropping year on year, and it may be that we soon drop below that point at which it is no longer profitable to carry on with it.

Rant over – back to the state of play. There are several very good items in this issue, do enjoy the read and think of what you can send in for the next one. As usual, there are thanks to David, Jean  and their wonderful machine and for his advice on what sort of contrast is needed to have good photocopy-able results. If you can deliver any remaining bundles, please do so as it saves the societies postage and me time standing in the post office queue on Monday.

The deadline is, as always, one month prior to the next meeting which is on September 15th, so please let me have your items by August 15th, by any of the usual means.  Thank you.
Sandbach stated that the cost had been 20p per edition for a long time and asked if was still financially viable.  The Treasurer replied that there are sufficient funds to cover for now and that she kept such matters under regular review. 
39 Date of Future Council Meetings

The Secretary gave notice of the dates and venues for the four Council meetings in 2018 – 1019 and they were agreed by Council.  The four meetings will be held as follows:
15th Sept 18

Liverpool Scots Association/West Derby

 8th Dec 18

Maghull

 2nd Mar 19

Deeside

18th May 19 

Fleetwood
40 AOB
i It was agreed the flowers be presented to Andy and Barbara Ankers
ii Thistle Society Wigan stated that since the death of Kathy Dunbar they had been without a full time Secretary and that the Society had been run by two people.  It was pointed out the Federation had committees to organise events but that it needed officers to run it overall.  The society offered their grateful thanks to Betty and John for all their hard work.

iii The Assistant Secretary referred to Rule 4.j which states that Council shall meet at least three times between Annual General Meetings.  He said he had no axe to grind that the rest of the Executive had a different interpretation of this rule than he did.  He objected to the President stating that even with the cancellation of the March Council meeting the Rules had been complied with.  The President replied that already Council had agreed to four Council meetings in 2018 – 2019 and therefore we have not contravened the Rules in 2017 – 2018.  He stated that discussion would be held about the number of Council meetings at the September and December Council.
41 Close of Meeting
The President closed the meeting at 10.55am.
JJT ~~ Council~~5 Mar 2016
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